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Policy Statement:
Guardianship staff shall maintain a professional working relationship that is free of any conflict of interest or potential conflict of interest with provider agencies and their staff in order to ensure the best quality of care for every individual under guardianship. Guardianship staff shall not develop, foster or utilize a personal relationship with provider agency staff to promote an agency or encourage the placement of individual’s under guardianship at the agency.

Procedure:

(1) Guardianship Social Service Workers (GSSW), Guardianship Field Services Office Supervisors (GFSOS), or any other guardianship staff that have friendships or may have a conflict of interest, or have a personal relationship with any provider are to inform their immediate supervisor of such relationship;

(2) The GFSOS will consult with the Division of Guardianship management to determine if the GSSW or other staff having personal relationship with provider is a conflict of interest;

(3) When the potential for conflict of interest or the impression that a conflict of interest exists, the GFSOS or their supervisor shall remove the staff member having the conflict of interest from working directly with the provider;

(4) The GFSOS shall  assign a new GSSW to work directly with the provider and to make courtesy visits with the individual(s) under guardianship if residing in the provider’s facility.
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